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April 20, 2010
Todd Ableman, Public Works Director
City of Cheney
112 Anderson Road
Cheney, WA   99004
RE:
TR-050859 - Petition for Installation of Exempt Signs at the Cheney Spangle Road Railroad Crossing - USDOT #065970L
Dear Mr. Ableman:

On June 2, 2005, the City of Cheney (City), filed with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission), a petition to install R15-3 exempt signs at the BNSF Railway Co. (BNSF), spur line crossing located at the Cheney Spangle Road crossings.  The USDOT number assigned to the crossing is 065970L.
On April 14, 2010, the Commission received verification that the crossings located along the Cheney Spangle Road corridor have been reconfigured and upgraded.  As part of the project, one of the BNSF Railway Co., spur lines was removed and a signal mast relocated so that all crossings are now protected by active warning devices.  The City notified the Commission on April 14, 2010, that as a result of these changes, it is no longer interested in pursuing the petition to install exempt signs at this crossing. 
The Commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the petition, without prejudice to the City’s right to refile and closes this docket.

If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Hunter at (360) 664-1257 or khunter@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

David W. Danner
Executive Director and Secretary
